AMNES - AJSHS
Dr. David Hamilton, Principal

October 3, 2016

REPORT TO KUSPUK SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD

Enrollment: AMNES AJSHS
Pre-K 18 7th Grade 8
Kindergarten 11
1st Grade 16 8th Grade 6
2nd Grade 18 9th Grade 13
3rd Grade 13 10th Grade 10
4th Grade 14 11th Grade 11
5th Grade 5 12th Grade 9
6th Grade 7
Total 102 Total 57
Student Attendance
School Week # of Possible # of Percentage
students | days absences
AMNES
8/24-26 102 306 16 52%
8/29-9/2 102 510 35 6.9 %
Aug. total 816 51 6.3 %
9/5-9 102 408 38 9.3%
9/12-16 102 510 57 11.2%
9/19-23 102 510 23 4.5 %
9/26-29 102 510
Sept. total 118 8.3 %
AJSHS
8/24-26 52 156 31 19.9 %
8/29-9/2 52 260 36 13.8%
Aug. total 416 67 16.1 %
Sept. 9/5-9 52 208 63 30.3 %
9/12-16 52 260 52 20 %
9/19-23 52 260 42 16.1 %
9/26-29 52 260
Sept. total 728 157 21.6 %




General News:

AJSHS has lost 4 students due to transfers to other schools. We have had a number
of teachers absent this month and had a real shortage of substitutes. To solve this
problem we have run advertisements in the Aniak announcements and posting
announcements around town asking people to sign up as subs for the system. We
increased the number of subs from 4 to 10 people. Congratulations goes out to
Coach Emerie Fairbanks and the AJSHS cross country team. The team competed at
regionals. We had a number of personal best times and the runners did a great job.
Good luck goes out to Coach Emerie Fairbanks and Braden Dallmann as they
compete at the state tournament. Natural Helpers worked with the high school
students during the week of 9/12-16/16. The students really enjoyed this program.
The number of students taking online computer classes has decreased from 64 to 30
with almost all of them doing remediation to reinforce teacher instruction. We have
only 2 students taking AP online classes.

AMNES opened the month by inviting representatives from the Traditional Council,
the local police and AC store to visit the school so that we could thank them for their
help during our berry-picking trip. The 15t and 2rd grade students visited Ms. Judy’s
garden to learn how food is grown. AMNES enjoyed its first day of perfect
attendance during the month.

School Advisory Council (SAC): The first SAC meeting for AMNES and AJSHS was
held Tuesday, September 6 at 9:30 a.m. This month we have started the process of
electing a new SAC team. Four people have applied for the team. We hope to have
this process completed by early October.

WHAT’S COMING UP.

Dentist to visit both schools last week of September 15t week of October.
AMNES--Friday 9/30/16 --- dojo Party to celebrate good behavior.

AMNES -Spirit Week ---- October 34 -October 7th,

AMNES --- Friday 10/7/16 --- Students of the month and perfect attendance award.
Reading Stone soup book to the students.

The students, teachers, staff and principal are committed to a successful school year.
Please come visit the schools and see the great things that are happening in our
classrooms.



